MONTHLY TOWN BOARD MEETING

January 4, 2007


The Town Board of the Town of Philipstown held their Monthly Town Board Meeting on January 4, 2007, at 8:00 p.m., at the Town Hall, 238 Main Street, Cold Spring.

PRESENT:

William Mazzuca

Supervisor




Richard Shea

Councilman




Betty Budney


Councilwoman




Al Hosmer


Councilman




David Brower

Councilman




Edward W. Doyle

Town Attorney

Supervisor Mazzuca opened the meeting with a salute to the Flag.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

HIGHWAY – Councilman Hosmer reported that the work on Manitou Road is completed.  The new excavator arrived last week.

PLANNING BOARD – Councilman Brower reported that the Planning Board did not meet in December.  The next meeting will be January 25, 2007.

RECREATION – Councilwoman Budney reviewed the events offered through the Recreation Department and stated that FISH needs volunteers to drive senior citizens to their medical appointments.

CAC – Councilman Shea reported that the CAC is working on filling their membership.

RECYCLING – Councilwoman Budney reported that the landfill on Lane Gate Road is opened on the second Saturday of every month from 7:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.

ZONING BOARD – Councilman Brower reported that the Zoning Board did not meet in December.  The next meeting will be held January 8, 2007.

LAND & BUILDING ACQUISITION – No report.

Supervisor Mazzuca announced that the Town has been awarded a grant for $337,000.00.  These monies will be used to renovate the Dahlia House and to construct a breezeway connecting the Dahlia House to the Town Hall.

TOWN OF PHILIPSTOWN

MONTHLY REPORT OF TOWN SUPERVISOR

MONIES RECEIVED AS OF 

JANUARY 4, 2007
GENERAL & PART-TOWN FUNDS

Town Clerk Fees 11/06

                           690.27

Tax Coll Misc

      

                  52.51

Justice Fees 11/06                                               9,893.00  

Justice Fees 11/06                                               3,370.00        

P.C. VFW Rental                                                       25.00           

NYS DFY                                                              2,512.00

NYSDFY                                                               2,217.00           

Rec Fees 11/06                                                  29,833.89

Hudson Baylou Recycling                                        137.50            

T.C. Fees 12/06                                                       323.30

P.C. Ck. Cemetery                                                   560.00

Justice Fees 12/06                                                3,633.00

Justice Fees 12/06                                                5,025.00           

 Rec Fees 12/06                                                  23,866.00

HIGHWAY FUND

NYS Chips Program                                             68,942.51

P.C. Ck. Gas                                                             890.72   

AW Scrap Metal                                                        374.00

P.C. Ck. Gas                                                          1,752.04


Gen Funds Ck Gas                                                   392.24

                                

CONTINTENTAL VILLAGE WATER DISTRICT

Bank Interest                                                                24.89

CONTINENTAL VILLAGE PARK DISTRICT

Clubhouse Fees                                                          400.00

Bank Interest                                                               317.80

AGENDA

1. Honorary Resolution – Ann McConnachie.
RESOLUTION #50-07

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried:

WHEREAS, Ann McConnachie has served the Town of Philipstown since 1996 as a member of the Recreation Commission; and

WHEREAS, we recognize Ann’s significant positive influence that channels the energies and enthusiasm to so many of our citizens and children; and

WHEREAS, Ann was instrumental in developing pride, integrity, and high aspiration for the Recreation Department programs for our young people; and

WHEREAS, Ann’s dedication to recreational events and the creative use of free time have gained growing importance in the lives of all residents in the Town of Philipstown as they find more time for personal pursuits;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that we, the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown and Officers of the Town, do hereby inscribe upon the minutes of our official acts, a tribute to Ann McConnachie for her dedication and commitment to the youth of Philipstown and wish her the best for her future endeavors.

2. Honorary Resolution – Joan Turner.

RESOLUTION #51-07

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Brower, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

WHEREAS, Joan Turner has served as a member of the Zoning Board of Appeals eleven years; and

WHEREAS, during her tenure, Joan devoted her time and interest to matters affecting the Town of Philipstown; and

WHEREAS, Joan has contributed to the growth and development of our area, always willing to place her concern for the public good, and has earned the admiration and high regard of other civic leaders and the affection of a host of area residents; and

WHEREAS, Joan has demonstrated in many practical ways her deep and genuine love for our community;

NOW, THEREFORE, the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown express our sincere appreciation and to Joan for her distinguished service to the community, and highly commend her for the manner in which she has carried out her duties and responsibility.

3.  M. J. Martin of Hudson Highlands Land Trust to discuss light pollution.
M. J. Martin of Hudson Highlands Land Trust addressed the Town Board with regard to a new light pollution reduction campaign.  Ms. Martin stated that a series of informational advertisements would be published in the Putnam County News to educate the community.  Light pollution is attributed to urban centers north and south of us.  She stated that the causes of light pollution are simple – unshielded outdoor lights used by residents and businesses.

Outdoor light shields are being offered to residents of Philipstown free of charge.  Interested residents can obtain a pair of the light shields and an informational brochure at the land Trust office located at Route 9D in Garrison.

Supervisor Mazzuca suggested that the brochures be available at the Town Hall.

Michael Gibbons suggested that Central Hudson should change the type of lighting used on commercial properties.

4. Town Board to rescind Resolution #242-06 changing number of members on the Conservation Advisory Council from 5 to 7.

RESOLUTION #52-07
The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Shea, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby rescinds Resolution #242-06 changing number of members on the Conservation Advisory Council from 5 to 7.

5. Resolution decreasing the amount of required members of the Conservation Advisory Council from 9 to 7.

RESOLUTION #53-07

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Shea, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby decreases the amount of required members of the Conservation Advisory Council from 9 to 7.

6. Schedule Public Hearing on a Proposed Local Law to Amend Section 99-5 – Dumping Penalties.

RESOLUTION #54-07

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by councilman Hosmer and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby schedules a Public Hearing for January 17, 2007, 7:00 p.m., at the Philipstown Town Hall, to hear comments for/against a Proposed Local Law to Amend Section 99-5 – Dumping Penalties.

7. Schedule Workshops/Meetings 

None Scheduled.

8. Code Enforcement Monthly and Annual Report.

Town Clerk Merando read the Code Enforcement Monthly and Annual Report.

9. Any other business that may come before the Town Board.

RESOLUTION #55-07

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby appoints Robert Dee to serve as a member of the Zoning Board of Appeals. His term will expire March 31, 2007.

RESOLUTION #56-07

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Shea, seconded by Councilman Hosmer and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the town of Philipstown hereby appoints Paula Clair to serve as a member of the Zoning Board of Appeals.  Her term will expire March 31, 2008.

RESOLUTION #57-07

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Shea, seconded by Councilman Hosmer and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby appoints Mark Galezo to serve as a member of the CAC.  His term will expire March 3, 2008.

Supervisor Mazzuca stated that a Public Hearing on “Development Fees” was held January 4, 2007, at 7:30 p.m.

1. Resolution needed to adopt Local Law

a) EAF/Negative Declaration

b) Adopt Local Law

RESOLUTION #58-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Shea;

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown has reviewed the EAF in connection with a Local Law to amend Chapter 71 – Development Fees, Section 71-3.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board authorizes the Supervisor to sign the EAF and hereby adopts a negative declaration.

RESOLUTION #59-07

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Shea, seconded by Councilman Brower;

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown, hereby adopts a Local Law to amend the Code of the Town of Philipstown, Chapter 71 thereof entitled “Development Fees” to change Section 71-3 outside review services and applications for special arrangements.

Section 1.  
Section 71-3 Application for Special Arrangements is Hereby Amended to read as follows:

71-3 Outside Review Services and Applications for Special Arrangements

A. Escrow deposit required

(1) (1) At the time of submission of any application to the Planning Board and Zoning Board of Appeals, the applicant shall deposit funds with the Town.  For Planning Board reviews, the amount shall be $5,000; for Zoning Board reviews, $1,000.  The funds shall be used by the Town to pay the Town’s consultants for all reasonable costs of planning, engineering, legal, architectural, accounting and/or other consultants deemed appropriate by the applicable board.  Proof of this deposit shall be submitted with the application to the applicable Board.  The Board Secretary will ensure proof of this escrow fund prior to placing the application on the Board’s agenda.  This fund shall be monitored by the Board’s secretary as to applicable debits and credits.  Either board may increase or decrease the amount of escrow, if it is appropriate to the application.

(2) (2) Withdrawals shall be made from this fund to pay for the costs of professional review services.  In the event that the escrow account is subsequently reduced by more than half, the applicant shall replenish the account to its original balance.

(3) (3) For applications pending at the time of adoption of this provision, Applicants shall be required to deposit funds in escrow and pay for such expenses incurred after the date of such adoption.  Either Board may increase or decrease the amount of the escrow if it is appropriate to the application.

B. Return of funds

In the event the amount held in escrow by the Town is more than the amount of the actual billing or invoicing, the difference between such amount and the actual billing or invoicing shall be promptly refunded to the applicant after final action is taken on the application or if the application is withdrawn.

C. Failure to pay fees or replenish escrow account

No action or approval shall be taken or issued by the Town if any required escrow payment has not been made.

In the event final approval has been granted and an outstanding balance for consulting fees remains unpaid, the Building Inspector shall not grant a building permit and/or certificate of occupancy until payment of approved outstanding consulting fees has been made in full.

D. Payment of funds required for complete application or action.

An application for approval, or for any intermediate approval process, or for any action covered by this article by the Planning Board or Zoning Board shall not be deemed complete for any purpose until such time as the funds required by such Boards shall have been paid to the Town.

E. Application for Special Arrangements

Whenever any boards, departments or officers of the Town deem it necessary and advisable to have engineering or other technical, or special advice in connection with the aforesaid matters for which specific provision is not otherwise made in law or by local law, ordinance of resolution, they or any of them shall apply to the Town Board for special arrangement to be made for such advice and assistance in accordance with the terms of this article.

Section 2.
Effective Date.  This Local Law shall become effective immediately upon its filing with the Secretary of State.

ROLL CALL VOTE

Supervisor Mazzuca                       AYE

Councilwoman Budney                   AYE

Councilman Hosmer                       AYE

Councilman Shea                           AYE

Councilman Brower                        AYE

Resolution passed by majority vote.

Supervisor Mazzuca stated that the town has received a proposal to amend the Quarry Pond Development District. 

Town Attorney Doyle stated that there would be 80 instead of 68 housing units. The primary access would be from Route 9. 

Supervisor Mazzuca stated that one of the concerns of this project has been the additional traffic on Horton Road. Wilder Balter will relocate the primary access to the age restricted and the affordable housing to Route 9. Mr. Balter is donating $150,000, to the Town, for the cost of a red light at Route 9 and East Mountain Road South. This would need the approval of the DOT. Turning lanes will also be added to alleviate traffic concerns.


Chris Giusti explained that the changes made by the developer would require an additional amount of site work and additional costs to the developer.  Therefore, they have requested additional units to cover the costs.  

RESOLUTION #60-07
The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby refers a Proposed Local Law to Amend the Zoning Law – Chapter 175, regarding the Quarry Pond Planned Development District, to the Philipstown Planning Board and the Putnam County Division of Planning for their review and comments. 

RESOLUTION #61-07
The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Brower, seconded by Councilman Hosmer and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby requests Tim Miller to address any necessary action under SEQR. 

Town Clerk Merando explained that there was an error on the 2007 Town and County Taxes. Garrison and North Highlands Fire District tax rates were reversed. Corrected tax bills were mailed out to Garrison and North Highland Fire District residents. Town Clerk Merando credited Deputy Town Clerks Rosemary Bernasconi and Joan Clauss for their hard work and their dedication.

VACANCIES

CAC                                         (2)

CV ADVISORY COMMITTEE (2)

REC COMMISSION                (2)        

APPROVAL OF VOUCHERS

Councilman Shea made a motion, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried that the General Vouchers in the amount of  $346,036.97 are hereby approved as set forth in Abstracts 12A and 1.

Councilman Hosmer made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the Highway Vouchers in the amount of $281,048.96 are hereby approved as set forth in Abstracts 12A and 1.

Councilwoman Budney made a motion, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried that the CV Park District Vouchers in the amount of $15,138.78 are hereby approved as set forth in Abstracts 12A and 1. 

Councilman Brower make a motion, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried that the CV Water District Vouchers in the amount of $13,151.28 are hereby approved as presented in Abstracts 12A and1.

There being no further business to discuss, Councilman Hosmer made a motion, seconded by Councilman Brower to close the Town Board Monthly Meeting at 8:50p.m.









Respectfully submitted by,









Tina M. Merando









Town Clerk

.

